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Meeting of Consultative Council on Hepatitis C

26th  August  2009, Department of Health and Children

Present:

Dr. Elizabeth Kenny (Chair)
Consultant in Gastroenterology & Hepatology, CUH
 

Ms. Michele Tait
Hepatitis C National Co-ordinator, Health Service Executive

Mr. Mike Kelly
Co-ordinator of Counselling Services, Irish Kidney Association 

Mr. John Murphy


Technical Officer, Cork Institute of Technology
 

Ms. Margaret Scarry
Clinical Nurse Specialist, UCHG

Ms. Mary Rowe
Executive Member, Transfusion Positive

Ms. Kate Frazer


School of Nursing & Midwifery, University College Dublin 

Ms. Anne Duffy
Counsellor, Irish Haemophilia Society

Ms. Lara Hynes
Blood Policy Division, Department of Health and Children

Ms. Noeleen White


Executive Member, Positive Action

Mr. Ian Carter
CEO, St. James Hospital

Ms. Joanne Deveney
Executive Member, Positive Action

Mr. Noel Richardson
Men’s Health Researcher, Health Service Executive

In Attendance:

Fiona O’Connell ( mins )

Consultative Council on Hepatitis C Secretariat




Apologies
Dr. Suzanne Norris


Consultant Hepatologist, St. James Hospital


Mr. Damien Lowry
Psychologist, Liver Unit, Mater Hospital



Mr. Michael Madigan
Executive Member, Transfusion Positive


1. Welcome & Apologies

Council members offered their condolences to Dr. Elizabeth Kenny and Mr John Murphy on the death of their mother and father respectively.  

2. Minutes / Matters Arising

Minutes of the meeting of May 28 agreed and adopted with a clarification of point 5;

Michele explained that meetings co-ordinated by her office between the support groups and the Hepatology Units continue on a regular basis and that in addition to herself being present, the relevant LO from the area is also invited so any local issues that the groups may have can be addressed at such meetings, this localised system is working very well. The National Forum may convene again in 2010. 

3. Reports from the Working Groups

3.1 International Conference 

The conference took place in June. The programme was excellent and feedback on the speakers and quality of presentations was very positive. Some attendees highlighted the lack of presentations relevant to those working with the IDU population. Future conferences may include an additional IDU programme – this would draw in a larger audience, make for a more comprehensive program and provide increased anonymity due to numbers. 

Despite registrations of over 300, attendance at the clinical programme was disappointing, it is suggested for future events that CME credits and certs only be received after attendance at each day of the conference. Information Days / Support Group AGMs should be planned taking into account assigned conference dates. 

The ‘meet the experts session’ went very well and all who attended same were very pleased with the opportunity to questions the panel. 

Cost of running the conference and the 2 years planning of same totalled €59,677.22 which was less than expected due to cost cutting measures taken by the organising committee and a good registration income. The main costs were linked to  speakers and catering for the event. 

Conference evaluation forms will be linked to attendance certs also in order to get completed sheets from all attendees. 

3.2 National Consultants committee

No update on this group, hope to reconvene pending new term of Council.

3.3 Management of death

No update on this group until late November

3.4 National Hepatitis C Database Steering Committee

The presentation on the Irish data at the International Conference was very well received and created a lot of International interest. The second Magazine Style database newsletter was distributed to all  conference attendees along with the two reports. The Newsletter was circulated to all HAA cardholders also. There is no meeting of the Database group until September so a complete update will be given at the next meeting. 

4. Consultative Council Annual Information Day

Through discussion at todays meeting, Council members agree that it is of benefit to cardholders and their families to continue to hold the Information Day as an annual event. The Day is very different from the conference and is attractive as a social event also. 

Action:
Council members are asked to consider topics for our next Information Day and also the timing of the event taking into consideration Support Group AGMs / weekends…etc

5. Council Plan of Work

A plan of work  / strategy for Council needs to be agreed upon. It will be considered as a priority for the new Council which will convene in October.

Plans to include:

· Annual Information Days

· International Conference possible every 4 years?

· Review of Services

· Seedling research Project - Request letter from Mary Harney in support of application for funding for the seedling research project

6. Annual Report

The Annual report has been circulated, and any feedback incorporated.  The report will be finalised and forwarded to the Minister ASAP.

7.
Council Term of Office
Liz expressed her gratitude to Council for their commitment to Council and thanked members for what has been achieved over the past three years, and the high profile that Council has maintained through events and publications. Michele on behalf of Council members also thanked Liz for her dedication and leadership in her role as chair over the past 6 years. 

8. 
AOB
A meeting to discuss home nursing which was suggested at the last Council, so that certain council members could meet to discuss has not taken place as yet. Further to the presentation on the home nursing service provided to Council by the Clinical Nurse Co-ordinator earlier in the year, there is no further update but it is important to note that services continue to be provided and good progress is being made.

9.
Date of next meeting:

Monday 19th October @ 11am

